
BIGWILL March Board Meeting -- Revised 
Held 1/20/2018 at Dilar’s Restaurant in Richmond 
 
 
Maureen Brady mentioned that Anthony Wells, Ann Wells’ husband, passed 
away on February 9, 2018 in Woodstock.  The family requested donations to 
Journey Care.  Maureen did not find out about this until just before our March 
meeting and has not been able to locate Tony’s obituary.  She will see if she can 
find it and sent it to the board members.  (Maureen found and sent the 
information on March 17,2018 at 6:49 PM.) 
 
This information was followed by a discussion on Spousal Deaths and if 
BIGWILL should do something.  One of the board members said there should be 
a policy covering that.  As secretary, I will look through the papers I have to see if 
I can find that policy. 
 
A motion was made by Dave Sullivan and seconded by Marge Zook that a 
donation in the amount of $50.00 be made to Journey Care in Anthony’s name.  
The motion passed unanimously. 
 
BIGWILL Board Retreat. A date was chosen for this year’s BIGWILL Board 
Retreat.  The date is August 11, 2018.  The Higgs’s will again host the retreat. 
 
Brochures – Al Munn reported that with the finalization of our speakers, the 
brochure layout can proceed. 
 
Roger Higgs reported that he had sent our 2018 meeting schedule to three 
groups to add to their calendars.  He was asking if anyone had contact 
information for Eastman’s.  Karen said she was working on that one. 
 
It was mentioned that Rollie Littlewood is now co-administrator for our Facebook 
page and is the person who controls who can edit the page. 
 
The last item talked about was to check and see if BIGWILL could participate as 
a vendor at the McHenry County, Illinois Genealogical Society’s July Conference.  
One item mentioned was who would volunteer at the table.  Dick Gilbert, 
Maureen Brady and Sandra Braid all volunteered.  Maureen was to check this 
out and find out cost and availability. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Sandra 
 
 


